
Donations of any amount, for specific categories, using
Contactless or Chip and PIN (including both PARISH
and ORGAN appeals) can be made AT FOUR
STATIONS WITHIN THE CHURCH, online at                                                       Give a
Little or by using the QR code.

We have 'one-off' Gift Aid
envelopes at various locations
in church for cash offerings at
Sunday Mass. Please
complete all sections before
ticking 'This' or 'all
subsequent' donations.

If you can help the parish by making a donation
or by a commitment to regular giving, it would be
greatly appreciated. More information from the
parish office or use the details set out below:-

HSBC 69 Pall Mall, London SW1Y 5EY
Sort code: 40-05-20  Acc no: 91094394 

WRCDT St James Spanish Place

Parish Repository
(located in the Memorial Chapel)

Weekdays  11.00  -  12.30
Saturday  15.45  -  16.45
Sunday    09.45  -  10.30

         11.30  -  13.00
         15.00  -  16.00

Parish Pilgrimage to Rome 20th-25th October

Visits to the four major basilicas, each of which will have a
Holy Door for Jubilee pilgrims, as well as the two English

seminaries, the Vatican, the Catacombs and the English
College summer residence on Lake Albano, and much more
besides. The cost is likely to be £1,595 per person (sharing a
bedroom) or £1,895 per person (single, with limited
availability). Those interested, or wanting further
information, contact the parish office.

A reminder that the crypt is best
accessed via the staircase on the
Blandford Street side of the church,
leading as it does directly to the
Disabled toilet - where there are 

- and the corridor
on which the other cloakrooms are
located.

Please DO NOT give money to those begging on the steps or at the gates,
as we have established charities who operate here four nights a week. We
ask all parishioners - and visitors - to keep a close eye on their belongings.
DO NOT leave bags unattended when approaching the altar - it really
does only take a moment for someone to spot an opportunity. 

Safeguarding is an important and indeed crucial part of the life we share
as a parish. Should any concerns be felt, Denise Hines coordinates our
parochial safeguarding, her contact details are as follows: 07597 190301
spanishplacesg@safeguard.rcdow.org.uk

  

The Week Ahead
Sunday Year C Weekday Cycle I

Mass at 12.30pm and 6.00pm

M 12th  Easter feria
T  13th  Easter feria
W 14th  ST MATTHIAS
T  15th  Easter feria
F  16th  Easter feria
S  17th   Easter feria  10am

Vigil Mass of Sunday 6pm

18th MAY 2025
FIFTH SUNDAY

of EASTER
8am and 9am

10.30am [Solemn Latin]
12pm, 4pm & 7pm

-

[Parish Mass Book page 262]

Acts 13:14, 43b-52
`Behold, we are turning to the
Gentiles.'

We are his people, the
sheep of his flock.

Revelation 7:9,13a,14b-17
`The Lamb will be their shepherd
and will lead them to springs of
living water.'

John 10:27-30
`I give eternal life to my sheep.'

Live-streamed on                                                             YouTube 
Readings available on                           Universalis

Foreign language sheets available at
the back of the church

Responses for the Solemn Latin Mass 
pages 77/8 in the Parish Mass Book

FOURTH SUNDAY

  



    Habemus Papam!  We have a new Pope.  Cardinal Prevost was Prefect
of the Dicastery for Bishops in Rome for about two years before his election to the
Papacy.  He was appointed there in 2023, in succession to Cardinal Ouellet, who
was considered papabile at the last Conclave.  Cardinal Ouellet was the successor
of Cardinal Re, who has become particularly famous after presiding at the late
Pope’s funeral and at the Mass introducing the conclave.  Cardinal Re was Prefect
of the then Congregation for Bishops while your parish priest was working as an
official of the dicastery, in the early years of this century.

    So the pontificate of Pope Leo XIV is soon to be inaugurated.  The Mass of
Inauguration is set to take place next Sunday (May 18th).  The choice of name
places the new Pope in a series of great popes who have taken that name,
beginning with Pope Saint Leo the Great, champion of the doctrine concerning the
two natures of Christ, as defined by the Council of Chalcedon in 451.  The most
recent Pope Leo was Leo XIII, who died in 1903.  With his ground-breaking
encyclical, Rerum Novarum, of 1891, he effectively launched what has become
known as Catholic Social Teaching.  His devotion to our own Saint Bede led him
to proclaim Saint Bede a Doctor of the Church, and to dedicate to him what has
become known as the Beda College, a seminary in Rome for late vocations which
Pope Leo did much to help establish.  He is also associated very much with the
judgement on the invalidity of Anglican Orders, and in that way has shaped
relations between the Catholic Church and the Church of England.

    Our own Cardinal Nichols, one of the electors in the recent conclave, is a
Member of the Dicastery for Bishops, as is Cardinal Roche, the youngest of the
English electors.  As Members, they take part in the meetings of the Dicastery,
which generally take place every fortnight, and they vote on episcopal
appointments.  Over the past two years they will have come to know Cardinal
Prevost well, and they will have seen him at work.  His experience at the helm of
this important Dicastery will have taught him much about the current needs of the
Church throughout the world.  He is a member of the Augustinian Order, indeed
he was its Superior General from 2001 to 2013, another office which will have
given him experience of the Church all over the world, and a track record of
governance.  There has been much talk of his experience of working in Peru,
where he served as a bishop from 2015 until 2023.  That link with Latin America
continued after his move to Rome, because not only was he closely involved in the
appointment of all Latin American bishops, but he also served as President of the
Pontifical Commission for Latin America, a department of the Dicastery for
Bishops.

    One of the new Pope’s first tasks will be to reinstate (or replace) the heads of
Dicasteries, who all ceased to hold office as soon as Pope Francis died.  He will
also have to appoint his own successor as Prefect of the Dicastery for Bishops.
That will be a most interesting appointment, as will be his choices regarding the
other heads of department in the Roman Curia.  In due course he is likely to
appoint a new Archbishop for us here in Westminster, as Cardinal Nichols
approaches his 80th birthday.  

  

    In the meantime, our diocese continues to promote vocations to the priesthood,
seeking to form shepherds after the heart of Christ.  This weekend, which is Good
Shepherd Sunday and the World Day of Prayer for Vocations, we have the
annual Collection for the diocesan Priest Training Fund after all Masses.  There
are currently 50 men studying at Allen Hall Seminary, 13 of whom are from our
own diocese.  Two of these are deacons for Westminster.  We also have two
seminarians at the Royal English College in Valladolid.  Last year 3 deacons who
studied at Allen Hall were ordained priests.  The fund also supports the ongoing
enrichment and formation of our ordained priests.  Your gift ensures that the
diocese can provide training for these men who offer their lives to serve God’s
people.  Please be as generous as you can, and support this vital cause with your
prayers.  

    On Wednesday of this coming week, 14 May, at 7.30pm there will be a
Wigmore Hall Concert in St James’s Church.  It is the first of a series of
concerts given there by The Sixteen, directed by their founder, Harry Christophers,
and featuring the music of Palestrina, whose fifth centenary occurs this year.  The
concert is expected to last approximately one hour, without an interval.  Tickets
are available from the Wigmore Hall Box Office (cf.  https://www.wigmore-
hall.org.uk/whats-on/202505141930e).

    Wednesday is also the feast of one of the lesser-known Apostles, Saint
Matthias, who was elected in order to bring the total back up to Twelve after the
death of Judas Iscariot (cf. Acts 1:15-26).  The method of his election, there
described, shows that this process, familiar to our new Pope as a former Prefect of
the Dicastery for Bishops, was simpler in those early days!  Because of the
evening concert, the 6pm Mass on Wednesday will be celebrated in the Lady
Chapel.

    Finally, we look forward to our parish confirmations next Sunday, when
Bishop Nicholas Hudson has kindly agreed to confer the sacrament during the
4pm Mass. We thank the young people who have come forward for the sacrament
and we thank the catechists who have worked so hard to prepare them.  As they
receive the gifts of the Holy Spirit next Sunday, we pray that they will always be
guided and sustained in their Christian lives.  

Philip Whitmore

The Church opens at 8am on weekdays and 9am on Saturday

Confessions between 12 noon and 1pm on weekdays.
A priest is available from 4.45pm - 5.30pm on Saturdays

  


